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	Alcohol Misuse


Action needed to ease the intolerable strain on NHS and emergency service from alcohol misuse
Wednesday 19th November 2014
Source: Alcohol Concern www.alcoholconcern.org.uk
That will be the message from Britain’s leading alcohol experts at Alcohol Concern’s Annual Alcohol Conference “Facing our alcohol problem – taking back our health and our high streets”. Professor Sir Ian Gilmore, Alcohol Concern President and chair of the Alcohol Health Alliance in the UK, will be among the speakers rallying the assembled delegates to continue the fight against the public health burden caused by alcohol misuse.
Women over pension age being treated for alcoholism increases by 65%
Monday 17th November 2014
Source: UK Health Forum
www.ukhealthforum.org.uk
Doctors are concerned over the hidden toll of alcoholism among elderly retired professional women. The number of retired women being treated for alcoholism has risen by 65 per cent in five years with many thinking it could be higher.
'Dry January' linked to drinking less in long term
Friday 14th November 2014 
Source: BBC Health

www.bbc.co.uk
Giving up alcohol for a month can change people's drinking in the long term, meaning they drink less and get drunk less often, according to a study. Researchers from the University of Sussex followed up nearly 900 participants in Alcohol Concern's Dry January campaign. Six months on, 72% had kept harmful drinking episodes down and 4% were still not drinking. Participants were more likely to refuse alcohol in social situations too.
Mixed messages over drinking while pregnant need to stop
Wednesday 12th November 2014
Source: UK Health Forum
www.ukhealthforum.org.uk
In the UK recommended guidelines suggest not drinking throughout a pregnancy but if a women does choose to, they should not drink more than one or two units, once or twice a week. These mixed messages are complicating the issue and groups believe a clearer message of no alcohol throughout a pregnancy would be the most effective method of reducing the number of foetal alcohol syndrome cases.
	Chronic Conditions


Cancer guidelines may improve diagnosis rates
Thursday 20th November 2014
Source: NHS Choices
www.nhs.uk
“Doctors to get more help to spot cancer early,” The Guardian reports. The National Institute for Health and Care Excellence (NICE) has produced new revised draft guidelines that may help GPs pick up on possible early warning signs of cancer.
Have antibiotic changes upped heart infections?
Wednesday 19th November 2014

Source: BBC Health

www.bbc.co.uk
"Rates of a deadly heart infection have increased after guidelines advised against giving antibiotics to prevent it in patients at risk," BBC News reports. But there is no evidence of a direct link between the two. 
Cancer diagnosis rate of 1,000 per day to 'push NHS to limit'
Friday 14th November 2014 
Source: BBC Health

www.bbc.co.uk
The NHS will be "pushed to its limit" by the end of 2016 by rising numbers of cancer patients, a charity says. By then, every day would see another 1,000 people diagnosed, Macmillan said, meaning about 361,000 - equivalent to the population of Cardiff - would be living with the disease.
Long-term mobile phone use and brain cancer
Thursday 13th November 2014
Source: NHS Choices
www.nhs.uk
The Mail Online reports on the latest study looking for evidence of a link between mobile and cordless phone calls and brain tumours. This large Swedish study found more than 25 years' use of mobile phones trebled the (very small) risk of glioma, the most common type of brain tumour.
	Communicable Diseases


Ebola trials 'best chance' for cure
Monday 24th November 2014
Source: BBC Health

www.bbc.co.uk
Preparations are under way in Guinea to start unprecedented clinical trials to try to find a cure for Ebola. The medical charity Medicines Sans Frontieres will host the studies in three of its Ebola treatment centres in West Africa from next month. One of the trials involves using blood donated by Ebola survivors to treat sick patients.

Bird flu confirmed at Yorkshire duck farm
Monday 17th November 2014
Source: BBC Health

www.bbc.co.uk
A case of bird flu has been confirmed at a duck breeding farm in East Yorkshire, officials have said. The Department for Environment, Food and Rural Affairs (Defra) said the risk to public health was very low.
Bird flu: EU urgent meeting after Netherlands outbreak
Monday 17th November 2014
Source: BBC Health

www.bbc.co.uk
The European Commission is to discuss emergency protective measures after a highly contagious strain of bird flu was discovered at a poultry farm in the Netherlands.

One kiss 'shares 80 million bugs'
Monday 17th November 2014
Source: BBC Health

www.bbc.co.uk
A single 10-second kiss can transfer as many as 80 million bacteria, according to Dutch scientists. Studies suggest the mouth is home to more than 700 different types of bacteria - but the report reveals some are exchanged more easily than others.
Are the health risks of keeping exotic pets increasing?
Saturday 15th November 2014 
Source: BBC Health

www.bbc.co.uk
People should avoid keeping exotic animals as pets because of the health risks involved, warns a new information leaflet. Exotic pets may be fascinating and even fun, but they bring with them a wide variety of bugs, microbes and parasites. 
Polio eradication programme reaches 'major milestone'
Saturday 15th November 2014 
Source: BBC Health

www.bbc.co.uk
A "major milestone" in the battle to eliminate polio globally has been reached, the US Centres for Disease Control (CDC) has said. Its experts think a second of the three forms of poliovirus has been eliminated after mass vaccination campaigns.
Wikipedia 'foresees virus outbreaks'
Friday 14th November 2014 
Source: BBC Health

www.bbc.co.uk
Wikipedia page views can predict disease outbreaks nearly a month before official health advice, a team of US scientists says. The Los Alamos National Laboratory team says people are searching online before seeking medical help. They managed to forecast tuberculosis and influenza outbreaks four weeks in advance. Other experts said they were "wary" about the value of using online searches to predict outbreaks.
UK commits £20.5 million to combat worldwide animal diseases that could spread to humans
Tuesday 11th November 2014  Source:European & Social Research Council  www.esrc.ac.uk
A £20.5 million programme of research and training to tackle diseases that could pass from animals to humans has been funded by six UK partners. Over the next five years the Zoonoses and Emerging Livestock Systems (ZELS) programme will fund 11 projects in developing countries in Africa, south Asia and south east Asia, bringing together expertise from the human and animal health sectors. In addition, £1.5 million of funding will give 15 students from the UK and developing countries doctoral training in ZELS-related research.
	Diet and Nutrition


Can a yoghurt a day reduce diabetes risk?
Tuesday 25th November 2014
Source: NHS Choices
www.nhs.uk
"Eating a small portion of yoghurt every day may reduce diabetes risk," The Independent reports. This news comes from a US study that assessed the eating habits of more than 100,000 people and then followed them up every four years, looking for new diagnoses of type 2 diabetes. A challenge facing this and similar studies is making sure all relevant outside influencing factors (confounders) have been accounted for, which is very tricky to do in practice.
No proof 5:2 diet prevents cancer
Tuesday 25th November 2014
Source: NHS Choices
www.nhs.uk
The Mail reports on a study that gives an overview of the evidence surrounding low-calorie diets and intermittent fasting, and whether they are beneficial to our health. But this study does not provide new evidence on the 5:2 diet or whether fasting diets ward off cancer.
Vegetarian diet 'could have slight benefits in diabetes'
Monday 24th November 2014
Source: NHS Choices
www.nhs.uk
"Vegetable diet will beat diabetes: Meat-free lifestyle cures killer disease," is the typically overblown headline in the Daily Express. But researchers actually found a vegetarian diet led to a quite modest fall in only one measure of blood glucose called HbA1C, a measure of blood glucose control. The paper reports on a systematic review which combined the results of six trials that involved 255 people with type 2 diabetes. 
Why working nightshifts is an obesity risk
Tuesday 18th November 2014
Source: BBC Health

www.bbc.co.uk
Scientists believe they have discovered why people who work nightshifts are more prone to weight gain and obesity. Rather than eating more, night workers burn off fewer calories, their research suggests. 
Mediterranean diet is best way to tackle obesity, say doctors
Monday 17th November 2014
Source: BBC Health

www.bbc.co.uk
A Mediterranean diet may be a better way of tackling obesity than calorie counting, leading doctors have said. A Mediterranean diet quickly reduced the risk of heart attacks and strokes and may be better than low-fat diets for sustained weight loss.
Do people who take weight loss pills eat unhealthily?
Friday 14th November 2014
Source: NHS Choices
www.nhs.uk
"Are slimming pills fuelling the obesity epidemic?" asks the Mail Online, reporting on research that suggests dieters "mistakenly believe they can eat whatever they want" after taking weight loss drugs. There is nothing in the research to prove the Mail's headline. In fact, its headline was prompted by US experiments on the effects of marketing a weight management treatment as a "drug" or a "supplement".
	Disability and Learning Difficulties


Care for people with learning disabilities 'failing', report says
Wednesday 26th November 2014

Source: BBC Health

www.bbc.co.uk
People with learning disabilities in England are being kept in hospitals far from home for too long, a review says. The report, written by Sir Stephen Bubb, recommends introducing a charter of rights and more community facilities for people with learning disabilities. It also says some "inappropriate" in-patient facilities should be closed.
	Drug Misuse


New funding available for drug and alcohol recovery
Friday 14th November 2014   Source: Public Health England   www.gov.uk
Public Health England (PHE) has announced the availability of £10 million of capital funding for services that are helping people in England with drug or alcohol problems to recover from their addiction. 
'Smart drug' modafinil may not make you brainier
Thursday 13th November 2014 
Source: NHS Choices
www.nhs.uk
The media reports have been prompted by a new study on the effects of Modafinil, a prescription-only medicine drug licensed to treat narcolepsy. Modafinil’s claim to fame is that it’s been touted as a so-called “smart drug” that can help brain performance, and is reportedly very popular among university students. Researchers gave 64 healthy volunteers either modafinil or a placebo and asked them to complete a spoken language test. Contrary to the Telegraph’s headline, the people who took modafinil had slowed responses, and were no more accurate than the placebo. The drug is not without side effects, and has been associated with a risk of serious adverse effects, including psychiatric disorders, skin reactions, and making hormonal contraception ineffective.
Claims cannabis 'rewires the brain' misleading
Tuesday 11th November 2014 
Source: NHS Choices
www.nhs.uk
The media generally reported the results of this study along the lines of The Guardian's headline: "Smoking cannabis every day 'shrinks brain but increases its connectivity'." But these headlines are misleading. This study did find differences between the brains of cannabis users and non-users, but because it was only a snapshot in time, we can't tell if the brain differences were caused by cannabis. It is possible that brain differences mean it is more likely that certain people use cannabis. 
	Emergency Planning


NHS winter fears 'prompt cash boost'
Friday 14th November 2014 
Source: BBC Health

www.bbc.co.uk
Fears of a winter crisis in the NHS in England have prompted ministers to increase the emergency funds available. The government has released an extra £300m bringing the total winter pot to £700m - 75% more than the system received last year.It will help beef up staff numbers and services, particularly at weekends. A&Es have struggled to hit their four-hour waiting time target this year, but Health Secretary Jeremy Hunt said performance should improve now.
	Environmental Health


Cars failing real world expectations to reduce nitrogen oxide
Wednesday 12th November 2014
Source: UK Health Forum
www.ukhealthforum.org.uk
A Guardian article warns of the discrepancy between car emissions in test conditions which are undertaken in ideal conditions which do not take into account personal driving style, hills and junctions all of which lead to many cars failing to meet new EU emissions standards.  Diesel engines are the greatest culprits producing nitrogen oxide, contributing to nitrogen dioxide levels that are twice the EU and WHO limit and also mixes with other airborne pollutants to form harmful particles. 
	Health Promotion


Public Health England launches new violence toolkit for businesses
Tuesday 25th November 2014
Source: Public Health England
www.gov.uk
Ahead of the 16 Days of Action campaign against domestic violence, Public Health England (PHE) has launched a violence toolkit for businesses    : a step by step guide for businesses on how they can tackle domestic violence and raise awareness of an issue that impacts health, wellbeing, and absence and turn over in the workplace.
	Health Protection


Bag-for-life 'bug risk' advice
Monday 24th November 2014 
Source: BBC Health

www.bbc.co.uk
Bags-for-life must be used carefully to reduce the risk of spreading any campylobacter bugs found on chicken packaging, food safety officials warn. The Food Standards Agency says people should use reusable bags separately - reserving one solely for raw meat. 
Hospital cleaning: revised specification published
Monday 24th November 2014
Source: Dept of Health
www.gov.uk
British Standards Institution (BSI) has published a new version of the standard for planning and measuring hospital cleanliness (PAS 5748). This revision offers an example that shows the level of risk that poor cleaning standards can pose for patients, staff and visitors. It covers various locations in hospitals and a range of equipment and fittings. Trusts that adopt it can use it to show how they will comply with Care Quality Commission requirements on cleanliness.
Organ transplant fear over 'infected' kidneys
Monday 24th November 2014 
Source: BBC Health

www.bbc.co.uk
People who need organ transplants may "die needlessly" following concerns raised by the death of two patients given infected kidneys, a leading transplant surgeon has warned. Prof Warrens, president of the British Transplantation Society, said the death of patients on waiting lists could rise if people start turning down organs where there is an unknown cause of death or increased risk.
Air dryers 'blown away' by paper towels in germ tests
Friday 21st November 2014
Source: NHS Choices
www.nhs.uk
"Hand dryers 'splatter' users with bacteria," The Daily Telegraph reports. The headline is prompted by an experimental study that compared the potential transfer of germs to the surrounding environment, users and bystanders when using three methods of hand drying: paper towels, warm air dryers – the sort you see in most public toilets, and modern "high-tech" jet air dryers, such as the Dyson Airblade model. Testers wore gloves coated in a solution of bacteria. Air samples taken after drying with the hand dryers showed significantly higher bacterial counts than when drying with paper towels, and were highest for the jet air dryers.

Health workers 'neglect hygiene late in their shifts'
Tuesday 11th November 2014
Source: NHS Choices
www.nhs.uk
Researchers used electronic ID tags for healthcare workers with detectors placed on soap dispensers and hand gels in patients’ rooms to collect data on when the workers washed their hands. They found that, at most, workers washed their hands on 42.6% of the occasions that they should have. This figure reduced to 34.8% of occasions by the end of a 12-hour shift. Workers were also more likely to wash their hands after longer time off between shifts.

	Health Service Administration


NHS England: King's Fund says £2bn more needed next year
Wednesday 26th November 2014

Source: BBC Health

www.bbc.co.uk
The NHS in England should be given £2bn more next year, the King's Fund health think tank has said. Calls for extra money for the service are intensifying after the latest figures showed the deficit growing as performance deteriorates. Halfway through the 2014-15 financial year the service's deficit had reached £630m - up from £500m a few months ago.It comes as targets are being breached for A&E, hospital operations and cancer treatment.
Public have say on health services in Wales and England
Monday 24th November 2014
Source: BBC Health

www.bbc.co.uk
The public can have its say on the state of cross-border health services at two meetings on Monday. Members of the Welsh Affairs Committee will hear the views of those who use NHS services in Wales and England. The committee is looking at the impact of "increasing divergence" in health systems either side of the border.
Terminally ill woman sues over cancer diagnosis delay
Monday 24th November 2014
Source: BBC Health

www.bbc.co.uk
A terminally ill woman who claims a hospital did not treat her suspected cancer as urgent has launched legal action against a health board. Katie Maytum, 35, from Maesteg, was given an urgent referral by her GP for an appointment at the Princess of Wales Hospital, Bridgend. But she waited five months rather than two weeks before she was seen.
General practice and community care in need of radical modernisation and more investment – according to major new report
Sunday 23rd November 2014   Source: Royal College of General Practitioners   www.rcgp.org.uk
The Government should set up a ‘transformation fund’ to drive a seismic shift in general practice – to deliver better care for patients, enabling people to take more responsibility for their own health and utilise modern technology to access services remotely, according to a major new report. The independent report, commissioned by the Royal College of General Practitioners (RCGP), calls for a revolution in the way general practice is delivered, moving away from the traditional ‘cottage industry’ model of small, relatively isolated surgeries towards an era where clinicians work differently with patients, and practices increasingly work together at scale – for example in federations – with other parts of the health service.
A&Es miss four-hour wait standard
Saturday 21st November 2014
Source: BBC Health

www.bbc.co.uk



Accident and emergency departments in England saw 92.9% of patients within four hours last week - the lowest percentage since April 2013, NHS data shows. The government sets a quarterly target for hospitals to see 95% of emergency cases within four hours. A&E waits have been below that level since the end of September.
MPs back bill designed to limit NHS 'privatisation'
Saturday 21st November 2014
Source: BBC Health

www.bbc.co.uk


A bill which aims to curb the private sector's role in the NHS has cleared its first parliamentary hurdle. Under the bill, compulsory tendering for NHS contracts would end and NHS hospitals' income generated by private patients would be restricted.
Formal launch of MyNHS
Wednesday 19th November 2014
Source: Department of Health
www.gov.uk
Health Secretary Jeremy Hunt has launched MyNHS. This is a new site on NHS Choices where people can compare the performance of their local NHS hospital, their care services and their local authority with up-to-date information.
NHS highlights surgeon performance data
Wednesday 19th November 2014
Source: BBC Health

www.bbc.co.uk
Performance data for almost 5,000 surgeons in England has been released by the NHS in a move towards greater transparency. Using the MyNHS website, patients can search for information, including mortality rates for individual specialists. But some surgeons say the data may be "crude and misleading". Other critics say that vital data has not been included in the information released. 

Transparent and accountable healthcare: why the culture in the NHS still needs to change

Wednesday 19th November 2014
Source: Department of Health
www.gov.uk
Secretary of State for Health Jeremy Hunt talks about his Four Pillar Plan for the NHS and creating a transparent and accountable culture.
GP inspections based on best available data
Monday 17th November 204   Source: Care Quality Commission   www.cqc.org.uk
The Care Quality Commission (CQC) have published for the first time information on every GP surgery in England. The ‘intelligent monitoring’ of general practices are made up of different types of evidence on patient experience, care and treatment, based on sources including surveys and official statistics. 
Some patients 'struggling to book with GP', watchdog says
Sunday 16th November 2014 
Source: BBC Health

www.bbc.co.uk
Too many patients are struggling to book GP appointments in England, the health watchdog has told the BBC. Patients at one in six surgeries have problems booking appointments, the Care Quality Commission (CQC) said after an inspection of 336 practices. The watchdog also raised concerns over variations in how serious incidents were reported and investigated.
Surgeons told to publish mortality rates or face penalties
Sunday 16th November 2014 
Source: BBC Health

www.bbc.co.uk
Surgeons who refuse to publish their mortality rates could face sanctions, NHS England's medical director says. Performance data for about 5,000 surgeons in England is expected to be released online on the 19th November.
Colchester Hospital declares 'major incident'
Saturday 15th November 2014 
Source: BBC Health

www.bbc.co.uk
Colchester Hospital has declared a "major incident" following an inspection by the Care Quality Commission (CQC). The hospital trust said the major incident is likely to last a week, and asked patients to visit Accident & Emergency only if they have a "serious or life-threatening condition".

NHS has repeated data breaches
Friday 14th November 2014 
Source: BBC Health

www.bbc.co.uk
There are nearly 2,500 breaches of confidentiality by the NHS each year, according to an investigation by a privacy campaign group. Big Brother Watch discovered cases of private data being stolen, accidentally sent by post or fax as well as inappropriate posting on social media.
Introducing 'Personalised health and care 2020: a framework for action'
Thursday 13th November 2014
Source: National Information Board
www.gov.uk
The National Information Board has launched “Personalised health and care 2020: a framework for action” which will support frontline staff, patients and citizens to take better advantage of the digital opportunity. A set of videos explain more about how the opportunities offered by digital can: give patients and citizens more control over their health and wellbeing, empower carers, reduce the administrative burden for care professionals, and support the development of new medicines and treatments.
National Data Guardian appointed to safeguard patients’ healthcare information
Thursday 13th November 2014
Source: Department of Health
www.gov.uk
The Secretary of State for Health has appointed independent expert Dame Fiona Caldicott to a new role as National Data Guardian for health and care. Following the appointment of the Chief Inspector of Hospitals to speak out about standards of care, the National Data Guardian will become the patients’ champion on security of personal medical information.
Out-of-hours GP services in England: report published
Thursday 13th November 2014 

Source: Wired Gov

www.wired-gov.net
NHS England said that scrutiny of out-of-hours GP services, to identify poorly performing services and make targeted interventions, will increase in the future and that the Care Quality Commission would be inspecting the quality and safety of all services.
“Health Ombudsman is not fit for purpose”,says the Patients Association
Wednesday 12th November 2014 

Source: Wired Gov

www.wired-gov.net
A new report by the Patients Association will detail serious failings by the Ombudsman and urges a complete review of its role. The PHSO should demonstrate that it is competent, effective, accountable and cost effective to the public purse.

	HIV and AIDS


HIV now and then: 1982 vs 2014
Thursday 20th November 2014
Source: BBC Health

www.bbc.co.uk
For the first time, more than 100,000 people are thought to be living with HIV in the UK, according to new figures from Public Health England. A leading HIV consultant has told the BBC there is a "complete lack of awareness" of the risks among many gay men.
HIV infections continue to rise
Tuesday 18th November 2014
Source: Public Health England 
www.gov.uk
PHE publishes the latest statistics for HIV in the UK. The figures highlight the need to increase both the number and frequency of HIV tests.

	Infant and Child Health


Parents to get complete picture of child development
Friday 21st November 2014
Source: Department of Health
www.gov.uk
From September 2015, health and early years practitioners will work side by side to improve outcomes for young children. Currently, health and early years reviews of young children are carried out separately. By integrating them, parents will get a more complete picture of their child, drawing on the expertise of health visitors and early years practitioners.
Early results in breastfeeding vouchers trial
Thursday 20th November 2014
Source: BBC Health

www.bbc.co.uk
Initial results of a controversial scheme offering shopping vouchers to persuade mothers to breastfeed have shown promise, researchers say. Mothers in three areas of Derbyshire and South Yorkshire where breastfeeding rates were low - between 21% and 29% - were offered vouchers of up to £200.Of the 108 eligible for the trial scheme, 37 (34%) earned vouchers for breastfeeding at six-to-eight weeks. There will now be a much bigger trial involving 4,000 women.
£19 million of support available for adoptive families
Monday 17th November 2014 
Source: Wired Gov

www.wired-gov.net
The Adoption Support Fund - to be rolled out nationwide from May 2015 after extremely successful pilots across 10 councils - helps pay for essential therapy services for adoptive families as and when they need it. Many adopted children have experienced difficult and traumatic experiences before being placed with their forever family, which can prevent them from settling into their new home and can create difficulties at particular stages such as adolescence.
Premature birth 'biggest killer’
Monday 17th November 2014
Source: BBC Health

www.bbc.co.uk
Premature birth is now the biggest global killer of young children. A study in the Lancet shows it accounts for more than one million deaths per year - mostly in the developing world. The complications of childbirth accounted for another 720,000 deaths a year.
	Men’s Health


Men's Health Manifesto
Wednesday 19th November 2014 Source: UK Health Forum
www.ukhealthforum.org.uk
In the UK, one man in five dies before he reaches 65. Men are still more likely to die of circulatory disease and cancer. 75% of premature deaths from coronary heart disease are male. Men have a 37% higher risk of dying from cancer and a 67% higher chance of dying from cancers that affect both men and women ​The Men's Health Manifesto sets out the changes needed to tackle the high rate of premature deaths in men.
Report links obesity to advanced prostate cancer
Wednesday 19th November 2014
 Source: NHS Choices
www.nhs.uk
A major new report from the World Cancer Research Fund has found strong evidence obesity increases the risk of aggressive prostate cancer.
Men need humour and camaraderie to lose weight


Thursday 13th November 2014   Source: Public Health England   www.gov.uk
A new How to guide     launched by the Men’s Health Forum charity, and supported by Public Health England, is the first to show how to adapt and run weight-loss programmes that are tailored specifically for men.
Genes tweaked to 'starve' prostate cancer cells
Tuesday 11th November 2014
Source: NHS Choices
www.nhs.uk
"Prostate cancer could be 'halted' by injections," reports The Independent. While this headline rather simplifies the research findings, the research it's based on demonstrates an interesting way to stop prostate cancer – for mice, at least.
	Mental Health


Brain's dementia weak spot identified
Tuesday 25th November 2014
Source: BBC Health

www.bbc.co.uk
The brain has a weak spot for Alzheimer's disease and schizophrenia, according to UK scientists who have pinpointed the region using scans. The brain area involved develops late in adolescence and degenerates early during ageing. At the moment, it is difficult for doctors to predict which people might develop either condition. The findings, in the journal PNAS, hint at a potential way to diagnose those at risk earlier, experts say.
Mental Health Taskforce announced
Monday 24th November 2014
Source: Department of Health
www.gov.uk
The Deputy Prime Minister announces that he will establish and chair a new Mental Health Taskforce. The new taskforce will include Cabinet ministers from across the coalition government. The Deputy Prime Minister has been campaigning on mental health issues for many years, focusing on bringing treatment for mental health problems in line with physical health, and ending years of discrimination.
Nurses warn of mental health services strain
Monday 24th November 2014
Source: BBC Health

www.bbc.co.uk
Staff cuts and bed shortages are leaving mental health services "under unprecedented strain", says the nurses' union. The Royal College of Nursing says there are now 3,300 fewer posts in mental health nursing, and 1,500 fewer beds, than in 2010, whereas at the same time demand has increased by 30%.
Suicide risk reduced after talk therapy, study suggests
Monday 24th November 2014
Source: BBC Health

www.bbc.co.uk
Talk therapy sessions can help reduce the risk of suicide among high-risk groups, suggests a US study. Researchers from John Hopkins University tracked more than 5,000 Danish people who had attempted suicide and later received psychosocial counselling. They found suicides went down by 26% after five years, compared to people who had no therapy sessions. The findings are published in Lancet Psychiatry.
Fresh approach to school mental health support
Thursday 20th November 2014  Source: Department for Education  www.gov.uk
One in 10 children has a diagnosable mental health disorder, and the new plans unveiled will help make sure young people get vital support when they need it. The government announced it will be working with the PSHE Association to help schools teach pupils about mental health and banish the stigma which can leave young people with mental health problems feeling isolated. Additionally, for the first time it will set out a blueprint for schools to use when delivering their counselling services, which will be informed by young people and experts to make sure the advice will meet the needs of the people it is intended to support.
Is growth in ADHD 'caused by marketing'?
Thursday 20th November 2014
Source:NHS Choices
www.nhs.uk
"The global surge in ADHD [attention deficit hyperactivity disorder] diagnosis has more to do with marketing than medicine, according to experts," the Mail Online reports. But these experts are sociologists, not clinicians, and they present no new peer-reviewed clinical evidence. That said, they do highlight some interesting interconnected trends about ADHD that are worth attention. Their principal concern is that children who may be simply "naughty" and high spirited are being misdiagnosed with ADHD, and are wrongly being treated with powerful medications such as methylphenidate, better known as Ritalin.
Priority bands published for trusts that provide mental health services
Thursday 20th November 2014
Source: Care Quality Commission
www.cqc.org.uk
Intelligent monitoring reports published today set out the analysis that will guide future Care Quality Commission (CQC) inspections of trusts that provide mental health services. Together with local information from partners and the public, the new intelligent monitoring model helps CQC to decide when, where and what to inspect. 
	Obesity


Obesity 'costing same as smoking'
Friday 20th November 2014
Source: BBC Health

www.bbc.co.uk
The worldwide cost of obesity is about the same as smoking or armed conflict and greater than both alcoholism and climate change, research has suggested. The McKinsey Global Institute said it cost £1.3tn, or 2.8% of annual economic activity - it cost the UK £47bn. Some 2.1bn people - about 30% of the world's population - were overweight or obese, the researchers added. They said measures that relied less on individual responsibility should be used to tackle the problem.
90% of clinically obese Britons don't believe they are
Tuesday 18th November 2014
Source: UK Health Forum
www.ukhealthforum.org.uk
Researchers from Cancer Research UK have found a majority of obese Britons don't believe they are. Less than 10 per cent of people classified as clinically obese accepted that they had a serious weight problem.
Diabetes and obesity epidemic fuelled by fast-food outlets in inner-city areas
Tuesday 18th November 2014
Source: UK Health Forum
www.ukhealthforum.org.uk
Researchers from the University of Leicester have found a casual relationship between living in inner-city areas, fast-food outlets and risk of diabetes and obesity.

	Older People


'Silver surfers' may be more health-aware
Wednesday 26th November 2014

Source: BBC Health

www.bbc.co.uk
Older people who use the internet and take part in cultural activities may be better equipped to keep on top of their health, research suggests. The findings come from a study of 4,500 adults aged 50 and over in the Journal of Epidemiology and Community Health.
Lonely elderly flood Silver Line helpline with calls
Tuesday 25th November 2014
Source: BBC Health

www.bbc.co.uk
In its first year, a free 24-hour UK helpline for the elderly has been inundated with calls about loneliness. Founded by Esther Rantzen and aided by the Big Lottery Fund, the Silver Line took nearly 300,000 calls, and most were about feeling lonely or isolated. More than half of callers told the helpline they had nobody else to talk to. Some also called to report abuse or neglect in their homes in residential care.
New partnership with The Silver Line launched on BBC Breakfast this morning
Tuesday 25th November 2014   Source: Care Quality Commission   www.cqc.org.uk
The partnership is an important new channel to help the Care Quality Commission reach out to even more elderly people who might be cared for in their homes or in residential care – and hear about their experiences of care.
Eye specialists call for NHS to use Avastin
Saturday 21st November 2014
Source: BBC Health

www.bbc.co.uk
A drug that prevents elderly people losing their sight should be routinely available on the NHS, says the Royal College of Ophthalmologists. Avastin has been found in clinical trials to be safe and effective for patients with wet Age-Related Macular Degeneration (AMD), a major cause of sight loss in older people.  The Royal College says switching to the drug could save the NHS £100m.

The 'walkability' of communities has a great impact on cognition in older adults
Wednesday 12th November 2014
  Source:UK Health Forum
www.ukhealthforum.org.uk
Researchers have found that older residents of areas which encouraged more walking were healthier, both physically and mentally. They also found that elaborate community layouts which were thought to confuse and disorient those with Alzheimer's would actually help them keep their mental faculties by encouraging more concentration and memory while out walking.

Watching 'Dad's Army' won't stop you going blind
Wednesday 12th November 2014

Source:NHS Choices
www.nhs.uk
The headline is a rather abstract interpretation of research testing the potential for new computer eye-tracking software to help diagnose chronic glaucoma. The software being studied was designed to detect differences in eye movements between people with healthy eyes and those with glaucoma.
	Physical Activity


Steps to solving inactivity
Wednesday 12th November 2014
  Source:UK Health Forum
www.ukhealthforum.org.uk
Steps to solving inactivity draws on official government data to show that 29 per cent of people in England are classed as physically inactive. This means that more than one in four people fail to achieve 30 minutes of moderate intensity activity per week, even though they can do it in three ten minute bites.
	Safety and Accident Prevention


CareFall – a new e-learning tool from the RCP
Thursday 20th November 2014   Source: Royal College of Physicians   www.rcplondon.ac.uk
A new e-learning tool aimed at improving the care patients receive after they fall is launched today. ‘CareFall’ is a new interactive inpatient e-learning tool for doctors about what to do if a patient is on the floor and subsequent actions to ensure moving/assessing/treating safely. 

Reducing the risk of carbon monoxide poisoning over winter
Monday 17th November 2014
Source: Public Health England
www.gov.uk
To mark the start of Carbon Monoxide Awareness Week, Public Health England (PHE) is advising people to have their fossil fuel and wood burning appliances – such as boilers, heaters and cookers – checked by an appropriately registered engineer before winter sets in. There are around 40 accidental deaths a year from carbon monoxide (CO) poisoning in England and Wales. It is difficult to detect because you can’t see, smell or taste it.
Call for e-cigarette safety warnings


Saturday 15th November 2014 
Source: BBC Health

www.bbc.co.uk
Safety messages should be displayed on electronic cigarette kits, fire bosses have said following a rise in incidents linked to the devices. Figures obtained through Freedom of Information requests show e-cigarettes or related equipment, including chargers, were involved in more than 100 fires in less than two years.
Forty per cent of construction sites fail health and safety spot-checks
Wednesday 12th November 2014

Source: HSE

www.hse.gov.uk
HSE is urging the construction industry to ensure basic health and safety measures are in place after a month long inspection initiative found 40 per cent of sites failing to properly protect workers. Unacceptable conditions and dangerous practices were found at nearly half of the 1,748 repair and refurbishment sites visited by HSE inspectors, with 1 in 5 sites so poor, formal enforcement action was required. Many of the issues found could have been easily prevented with simple, straightforward management and planning.
	Screening


Almost 500 men have potentially lifesaving surgery through screening
Wednesday 25th November 2014
Source: Public Health England
www.gov.uk
New figures from Public Health England’s (PHE’s) NHS Abdominal Aortic Aneurysm Screening programme show that 487 men received potentially lifesaving surgery during 2013 to 2014.

	Sexual Health


Good sexual health for people with learning difficulties
Wednesday 19th November 2014

Source: FPA

www.fpa.org.uk
The shadow public health minister spent an afternoon at the Westminster Adult Education Service (WAES) to observe a ground-breaking project run by sexual health charity FPA and funded by Westminster City Council. ‘Good sexual health for people with learning disabilities’ is all about helping participants to understand more about sexuality, sexual health and safety, and have an increased awareness of their sexual rights. FPA also provides training and guidance for parents, carers, and support staff.
The one dollar contraceptive set to make family planning easier
Sunday 16th November 2014 
Source: BBC Health

www.bbc.co.uk
An agreement has been signed which will make contraceptive injections available to women in 69 of the world's poorest countries. The special device, with a smaller needle and no traditional syringe, will be sold at just $1 a unit. An agreement - signed in the past few days - will make the new way of giving contraceptive injections available to women in 69 of the world's poorest countries.
FPA responds to recommendation on HPV vaccinations
Thursday 13th November 2014  Source: FPA  the sexual health charity  www.fpa.org.uk
The Joint Committee on Vaccination and Immunisation (JCVI) has published a recommendation that vaccinations to protect against human papilloma virus (HPV) should be offered to men who have sex with men (MSM), between the ages of 16 and 40, at genitourinary medicine (GUM) and HIV clinics.
	Smoking


E-cigarette 'lure' fears might be unfounded
Tuesday 25th November 2014

Source: BBC Health

www.bbc.co.uk
The concern electronic cigarettes are a gateway to smoking might be unfounded, the first official UK figures suggest. Data from the Office for National Statistics indicate those who use e-cigarettes, are almost entirely current or former smokers. E-cigarettes were mainly used to help smokers quit and because users saw them as being less harmful than cigarettes, the ONS said.
The battle for control of the cigarette packet
Monday 24th November 2014
Source: BBC Health

www.bbc.co.uk
Governments and tobacco companies are engaged in a struggle over territory - a few square inches on the front and back of cigarette packets. But as health warnings grow ever bigger and gorier, the companies have been finding other ways to give their products a distinctive look and feel.
'Smoke this' campaign gets young people to give tobacco industry the two fingers
Tuesday 18th November 2014
Source: UK Health Forum
www.ukhealthforum.org.uk
Cancer Research UK has begun a new campaign to stop young people taking up smoking. In the video celebrities like Wretch 32, Suli Breaks, Emma Blackery, Matt Jones and Nicola Adams tell viewer not to smoke. The video tells viewers to take a selfie giving the tobacco industry two fingers and posting it to social media with #smokethis
Successful UK tobacco control sees drop in adolescent smoking
Wednesday 12th November 2014
  Source:UK Health Forum
www.ukhealthforum.org.uk
Researchers from the University of Glasgow found the number of 15 years-olds who took up smoking between 1990 and 2012 dropped by 50 per cent. They also found there was a drop of around 50 per cent in the likelihood of young people moving from occasional to daily smokers.
The end of open tobacco displays: 5 months to go
Wednesday 12th November 2014 

Source: Wired Gov

www.wired-gov.net
Rules that prevent supermarkets from displaying tobacco will be extended to all businesses in April 2015. Newsagents, pubs, clubs and shops will stop displaying tobacco products from April 2015 as part of the government’s strategy to reduce the number of smokers.
NICE guidance on smoking cessation in hospitals could have a major impact on cutting smoking rates
Tuesday 11th November 2014
Source: NICE
www.nice.org.uk
Clinicians should make better use of opportunities to help people quit smoking when they present to hospitals in England, and have the potential to prevent hundreds of thousands of premature deaths by reaching 1.1 million smokers each year, say researchers.
	Social and Economic Issues


Safety-net failing the most vulnerable
Tuesday 25th November 2014
Source: Wired Gov

www.wired-gov.net
New research has found that welfare reform has had a negative impact on the estimated 60,000 adults facing a combination of problems including homelessness, substance misuse, mental ill health and offending behaviour. Drawing on a survey of 140 front-line services and interviews with more than 50 of the people they support, ‘Voices from the Frontline’ highlights the impact of recent welfare reform changes.
New figures show high blood pressure costs NHS billions each year
Tuesday 18th November 2014
Source: Public Health England
www.gov.uk
New figures from Public Health England (PHE) reveal that diseases caused by high blood pressure are estimated to cost the NHS over £2 billion every year. High blood pressure, which can often be prevented or controlled through lifestyle changes, accounts for 12% of all visits to GPs in England. Over 5 million people are unaware they have high blood pressure yet it affects more than 1 in 4 adults and is one of the biggest risk factors for premature death and disability in England. 

Creators can encourage gaming communities to self-police against bigotry
Wednesday 12th November 2014 Source:European & Social Research Council www.esrc.ac.uk
When respected and admired professionals in the gaming industry promote tolerance and introduce their audience to different ideas about gender and sexuality, their young gaming fans will follow suit, becoming more tolerant of others. That's the conclusion of new research, published this week, which reveals the true nature of an online videogame community.
	Women’s Health


Breast cancer women 'not offered fertility advice'
Saturday 21st November 2014
Source: BBC Health

www.bbc.co.uk
Most young women diagnosed with breast cancer do not receive fertility advice, despite the fact their treatment could leave them unable to have children. Charity Breast Cancer Care, which surveyed 170 women under 45, wants all younger women to be referred to a fertility expert at diagnosis.

Breastfeeding problems linked to injection after birth
Sunday 16th November 2014 
Source: BBC Health

www.bbc.co.uk
New mothers given an injection after their baby is born are more prone to problems with breastfeeding, a study has indicated. The drug ergotmetrine is offered to mothers to speed up the delivery of the placenta. But a Swansea University study of 288 women found those given the jab were more likely to report pain or difficulties when breastfeeding.
	Local News: Hampshire


Get tested - HIVTesting Week 

Monday 24 November 2014         Source: Hampshire County Council: www.hants.gov.uk
Over 100,000 people in the UK are living with HIV. Of these it is estimated that 1 in 5 do not know they have the infection and are at increased risk of passing the virus onto others. 

New national research centre to tackle musculoskeletal disorders in the workplace 
Monday 24 November 2014 
Source: University of Southampton: www.soton.ac.uk
A major new research centre to tackle the impact of musculoskeletal disorders on people’s ability to work has been announced by two leading medical research bodies.
University of Winchester recognised for pioneering sustainability
Wed19 November 2014 
       Source: University of Winchester: www.winchester.ac.uk 

The University of Winchester has been praised for its efforts to reduce its environmental impact at a national award ceremony for green educational institutions. 
University of Winchester challenges discrimination during Anti-Bullying Week
Tues 18 November 2014 
        Source: University of Winchester: www.winchester.ac.uk
Staff and students at the University of Winchester take a stand against discrimination based on gender and sexual orientation during Anti-Bullying Week this week (17-21 November).
Safer drinking for the festive season 

Tuesday 18 November 2014       Source: Hampshire County Council: www.hants.gov.uk
During Alcohol Awareness Week this year (17- 23 November) Hampshire County Council is encouraging people who drink alcohol daily to think about their drinking and consider how they might cut down during the festive season.
Be safe on Hampshire's roads and look out for one another 
Monday 17 November 2014         Source: Hampshire County Council: www.hants.gov.uk
Hampshire County Council is supporting Brake's National Road Safety Week campaign Let's Look Out for Each Other on 17 November. 
TV sound system for the hard of hearing 

Thursday 13 November 2014 
Source: University of Southampton: www.soton.ac.uk
A University of Southampton researcher has developed a loudspeaker system to help people with hearing problems listen to television without affecting the sound for other viewers.
*This bulletin contains public sector information licensed under the Open Government Licence v2.0.
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